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Mr Chair, 

I have the honour of speaking today on behalf of Canada and New Zealand, 

as well as my own country, Australia. 

Despite our collective efforts, the threat posed by violent extremist groups 

and ideologies continues to evolve. Real progress has been made in 

combatting Daesh in Iraq and Syria but sustained commitment will be 

needed. Over the past year, we have seen Daesh expanding its influence in 

Southeast Asia, with the siege of Marawi city in the Southern Philippines. 

Around the world, we have seen a rise in individuals willing to undertake 

low-sophistication attacks on home soil, and we remain concerned about the 

travel of foreign terrorist fighters. 
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Under the auspices of the UN, we have set valuable international norms and 

adopted legal instruments to combat international terrorism. 

CANZ countries continue to support the finalisation of a Comprehensive 

Convention on International Terrorism. But in the absence of agreement on 

a draft text, the focus should be on implementing existing counter-terrorism 

conventions and relevant Security Council resolutions. We urge Member 

States to accede to these conventions and implement their obligations into 

domestic law. We must also continue to work to strengthen law enforcement 

and international crime cooperation so that our con1Tm
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CANZ countries firmly support the UN' s role on counter-terrorism, and the 

implementation of the Plan of Action to Prevent Violent Extremism. We 

look forward to working with the new Under Secretary-General for the 

Office of Counter Terrorism, Mr 


